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contentment

"i have learned in whatever state i am, to be content:  
i know how to be abased, and i know how to abound. 
everywhere and in all things i have learned both to be 
full and to be hungry, both to abound and to suffer 
need."  phil 4:10
-------
one day, a father of a very wealthy family took his son 
on a trip to the country with the firm purpose of 
showing his son how poor people live.  they spent a 
couple of days and nights on the farm of what would be 
considered a very poor family.  on their return from 
their trip, the father asked his son, "how was the 
trip?"

"it was great, dad."

"did you see how poor people live?" the father asked.

"oh yeah," said the son.

"so, tell me, what did you learn from the trip?" asked 
the father.

the son answered, "i saw that we have one dog and they 
had four.  we have a pool that reaches to the middle of 
our garden, and they have a creek that has no end.  we 
have imported lanterns in our garden, and they have the 
stars at night.  our patio reaches to the front yard, 
and they have the whole horizon.  we have a small piece 
of land to live on, and they have fields that go beyond 



our sight.  we have servants who serve us, but they 
have fun serving others.  we buy our food, but they 
grow theirs.  we have walls around our property to 
protect us; they have friends to protect them."

the boy's father was speechless.

then his son added, "thanks, dad, for showing me how 
poor we are."
-------
"oh, the depth of the riches both of the wisdom and 
knowledge of God!" rom 11:33  i have heard it said, 
"happiness is wanting what you have, not having what 
you want."  we may not be "happy" in all things but may 
we learn contentment, knowing God has permitted 
something in our lives for a reason.  "now godliness 
with contentment is great gain." 1 tim 6:6  seek for 
that "great gain."

NOTE: yesterdays' message about words spoke to me as 
well.  i realize i often get too "wordy" in my dailies 
and many don't have as much time to read as i do to 
write.  i just get so excited when i start talking 
about Jesus i often can't stop.  my messages will try 
to keep the "rambling" to a minimum in the future.  
someone's else's story i cannot abbreviate though.  God 
bless you all and thank you for taking your time to 
read.


